12 March 2007

INVITATION TO THE LAUNCH OF THE REPORT ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE GLOBAL CLUSTER CAPACITY-BUILDING 

FRIDAY, 23 MARCH 2007

11:30 hrs to 13:00 hrs

The Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs (OCHA) is pleased to invite you and/or a representative of your Permanent Mission to the launch of the Report on the Implementation of the Global Cluster Capacity Building (1 April 2006 – 31 March 2007) on Friday 23 March 2007 from 11:30 hrs to 13:00 hrs at the Palais des Nations, Room XI. 

The Cluster Appeal for Improving Humanitarian Response Capacity, launched in March 2006 and updated in May 2006, consolidates each of the nine clusters’ global-level capacity building requirements. The purpose of the report is to provide an overview of the extent and impact of the work undertaken by the Global Cluster Leads to date. Much progress has been made, however impact of late and under funding as well as other challenges to global cluster capacity building efforts faced provide an honest snapshot of what has been done to date to address response capacity gaps such as (a) trained, deployable staff/surge capacity;  (b) adequate commonly accessible stockpiles; and (c) agreed standards, guidelines, frameworks, systems and tools. 

On this occasion, Mr. Kasidis Rochanakorn, Director, OCHA – Geneva, will chair the meeting.  Mr. Jamie McGoldrick, Chief, Humanitarian Reform Support Unit will provide an overview of the progress made to date on the cluster approach. In addition, representatives of each of the nine Global Clusters will be available to answer any specific questions you may have. An advance copy of the report can be accessed through the following link http://www.reliefweb.int/rw/lib.nsf/db900SID/JFRN-6Z5PDC?OpenDocument 

The meeting will serve as an opportunity to raise awareness on a number of issues noted above as well as to exchange further information and seek your views on the overall impact of the cluster approach and humanitarian reform as demonstrated though the initiatives of the nine Global Cluster Leads. 

Kindly confirm participation from your Permanent Mission by notifying Ms. Virginie Guirado, Administrative Assistant, HRSU (email: guirado@un.org, telephone; + 41 22 917 2222). 
We look forward to your presence at this important event. 

